Quick Notes- OES Policy Council, San Antonio, TX, March 28 & 29, 2006
1. The Policy Council welcomed two new members: Delores Hall from Arkansas and Teresa Taylor from Iowa.  The meeting agenda focused on issues of survey timeline and OES procedures.  States representatives selected Tom Gallagher to serve as State Co-chair for the next two years.  We heard work group reports/updates concerning Telephone Non-Response Follow-Up, SOC Revision, Address-Refinement, and the Pilot Response Campaign Team, along with follow-up on several topics.   Visiting representatives from the BLS National Compensation Survey (NCS) gave an overview of the NCS.  This provided a segue to a discussion of BLS efforts to date to consider a possible merger of OES and NCS activities.
2. Action Items from the meeting include:

3. The Policy Council found that the State involvement in the OES Pilot Response Campaign Team should be used as a model for future OES endeavors.
4. George Stamas will e-mail Policy Council members a draft memo from the Council to the BLS Disclosure Review Board for comment.  The memo addresses aspects of the OES survey that limit the ability of data users to connect estimates with survey respondents with certainty.
5. George Stamas will provide Council members with the LMI funding allocation formula.  This procedure was developed by the Policy Council about 3 years ago. 
6. The Council concluded that we do not need to establish a work group to examine the length of time between first and second survey mailings, because the current draft of the OES work statement of the LMI Cooperative Agreement added an extra week between the two mailings.
7. Teresa Taylor will join the telephone non-response workgroup.  Keith Ewald will share the workgroup’s draft report back to workgroup respondents for their comment

8. A work group was established to examine the survey activity time line as presented by BLS and practiced by the States.  The workgroup includes Tom Gallagher (WY), George Nazer (NH, proposed), a staff member from Pennsylvania, a staff member from Oregon (proposed), Jim Van Geffin (TX) and representative from the Dallas Regional Office.
9. An OES National Conference was proposed for September 2006, with a focus on SOC training.  George Stamas will email the policy council a list of other topics that have been suggested, for Policy council input.
10. BLS will assemble a list of various files that were received from states for the most recent round of estimates that did not conform to requested formats and naming conventions.  This list will be provided to the Policy Council and to the Regional Offices. 
11. Sylvia Conlin (NY), Bill Dobson (FL) and Darragh Huggins (NV) will identify proposed standard practices in EDS for States to update OES in the absence of November 2005 estimates.  They will present their ideas at the June meeting.
Dates for OES PC meetings in 2006:

12. June 6-7, 2006 (San Francisco, CA)
13. November 7-8, 2006 (Washington, DC)
